

VETERANS OF THE BATTLE OF THE BULGE, Inc

P.O. Box 27430 Philadelphia, PA 19118-0430

August 6, 2012

His Excellency Jean Paul Senninger Consul du Grand Duchy of Luxembourg 2200 Massachusetts Avenue, NW Washington, DC, 20008

Dear Mr. Ambassador,

It has come to my attention that you will shortly be leaving your position as Ambassador to the United States representing the Grand Duchy of Luxembourg. The kindness and generosity that you have shown to the Veterans of the Battle of the Bulge, Inc. (VBOB) during your tenure will always be gratefully remembered.

Each year VBOB hosts a Reunion to honor WWII veterans who fought or died in that historic battle and you have always sent a representative to our Annual Banquet to address our group. You have also personally participated in a VBOB Commemorative Ceremony held each December 16th, an annual event at Arlington Cemetery.

This year alone you participated on February 13, 2012 in the wreath laying ceremony at our VBOB Memorial at Arlington National Cemetery where I conjointly laid the wreath with Mr. Luc Frieden, your Minister of Finance. Again, you shared an event on July 25, 2012 where I conjointly laid the wreath with Mr. Jean Asselborn your Deputy Prime Minister and Minister of Foreign Affairs.

The bond of friendship that your country has had with the Veterans of the Battle of the Bulge, Inc. throughout these many years is genuine and profound. We, again, thank you for being our comrade and associate.

Sincerely,

J. David Bailey, National President Veterans of the Battle of the Bulge, Inc.

1225 Martha Custis Drive #717

Alexandria, VA 22302